<u>Friends of Wighton - latest update</u>



The next Friends of Wighton Lunchtime Recital is on Wednesday 2nd June $-1.15 \, \mathrm{pm} \, -1.45 \, \mathrm{pm}$

Friends of Wighton stalwart Sheena Wellington will be the guest in the Lunchtime Recital.

The well-known local singer needs little introduction but promises to bring along some ballads, some stories and perhaps, some fun!

Sheena Wellington is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting.

Topic: Lunchtime Recital

Time: Jun 2, 2021 01:00 PM Greenwich Mean Time

Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83719821692?pwd=TENDTzV0QXJXelliUnQ0M0NVY1g3UT09

Meeting ID: 837 1982 1692

Passcode: 548311

<u>Weekly Road Report - West End Ward</u>

#dundeewestend



DUNDEE CITY COUNCIL - WEEKLY ROAD REPORT

REPORT FOR WEST END WARD - SATURDAY 29 AND SUNDAY 30 MAY 2021

Wright Avenue — overnight (7.00pm to 7.30am) temporary traffic lights on Saturday 29 May for telecoms mast replacement.

REPORT FOR WEST END WARD - WEEK COMMENCING MONDAY 31 MAY 2021

BT Cable Renewal Programme — rolling off peak temporary traffic lights at various locations for 2 weeks — streets affected in order are: Strathmore Avenue (at Hospital Street); Loons Road (at Gardner Street); Logie Street (at Ancrum Road); Glamis Road (at Ancrum Road); City Road (at Pentland Avenue); Charleston Drive (at Yarrow Terrace); Glamis Road (at Elmwood Road); Blackness Road (at Seymour Street) and Perth Road (at Pennycook Lane).

Perth Road (at Riverside Drive) — temporary traffic lights from Monday 17 May for 2 weeks for kerbing work.

City Road (Tullideph Place to Logie Street) — closed westbound on Sunday 6 June for BT work.

Forthcoming Roadworks

Step Row — closed for its entire length for street lighting column replacement from Monday 7 June for 5 days.

<u>Getting things done — Milnbank Road at</u> <u>the corner of Easson's Angle</u> <u>#dundeewestend</u>



Following residents' concerns about road safety and the speed of a minority of vehicles in Milnbank Road at the corner of Easson's Angle , I raised this with the City Council's roads team.

The Senior Engineer - Traffic & Road Safety has now advised as follows :

"A speed survey was undertaken in the summer of 2015 on Milnbank Road just west of Easson's Angle. The average speed was recorded as 24mph with the majority of drivers travelling at or below the speed limit.

As this survey was over five years ago, I will arrange for another one to be undertaken. Please be aware that because of the two national lockdowns there is a significant backlog of surveys and with limited staff and resources I cannot give you a date for when this survey will be undertaken.

Any records of speeding will be forwarded onto Police Scotland, who are responsible for enforcing the speed limits, to allow them to provide targeted enforcement as required.

There have been no recorded injury accidents at this location over the last five years, 2016 to 2020. However, I will arrange for a site survey to be undertaken to determine if any appropriate measures can be introduced."

<u>Logie : Scotland's First Council House</u> Scheme — an online event

#dundeewestend



The Friends of Dundee City Archives are doing an online talk via Zoom about the history of the Logie housing scheme on Thursday 3rd June at 1pm.

Sarah Aitken, Assistant Archivist at Dundee City Archives, will speak about Dundee's pioneering Council Housing Scheme at Logie — the first of its kind in Scotland.

Find out why the site at Logie was chosen, why Dundee was the first council to build homes and who were the first people to live in those homes.

You can book your attendance <u>here</u>.

<u>Getting things done — Park Place</u> #dundeewestend

I have recently had numerous concerns from residents about the state of the bins in Park Place, near to the junction with the West Port.

These are not all council bins for residents' use but there are also commercial bins there for business use.

The City Council's Enforcement Officer in Community Safety and Protection has been very proactive and helpful in response to my raising this and her latest update is as follows:

"Having visited the location over the past few weeks to monitor the situation, I would advise that domestic waste was being left at the trade bins. In line with restrictions at this time, these businesses were closed and waste uplifts suspended.

I requested operations attend to remove the excess waste and clear the litter/debris from the over-full bins.

I also spoke to the businesses about securing their bins to prevent this happening again.

Following contact from one of the businesses, I contacted NWH who have removed a bin that was still on a suspended contract due to the business not trading and when I visited (most recently) the bins were orderly and there was no excess waste.

I will continue to monitor the area and take appropriate action."



